Lambs Grove City Council is looking to fill the vacant city council seat by appointment at its August 2 meeting. The seat opened with the resignation of councilman Kent DeGoey on July 1.

According to Iowa Code, a city council may choose to fill the vacancy of a seat by appointment. To begin the process a notice of intent to fill the seat by appointment has been put on the website.  Any citizen interested in the position is asked to submit their name, address, phone number and email to the city clerk at cityoflambsgrove@aol.com, no later than 6 p.m. July 29.

After reviewing all submissions, the council will appoint a temporary council member during its August 2 meeting. According to Iowa Code, the council has a 60-day deadline to appoint someone to fill the seat before the process begins to hold a special election to fill the seat.
RAGBRAI is coming to Lambs Grove!

Not really, it is coming to Newton, 
but Lambs Grove will be impacted.

North 4th Avenue is the main road leading to town for the riders, so those of you living on the north side of Lambs Grove should watch out for a multitude of bicyclists passing your homes. 
The intersection of HWY 14 and 4th Avenue will be impassable for most of the day.

Also, be advised the eastern part of Oakwood Avenue is being used to host a large group and thus a portion of the street will be closed with permission of the city council. The road will be closed from 105 Oakwood Ave to Thomas Jefferson Road.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Have you cut down a TREE? 
Did you plant a new one?
Help keep the grove in Lambs Grove! 
